## DECLASSIFIED E.O. 12958, as amended, Sect 3.5 NSC/Soubers to Smith 09/06/2002 By Lat Date 66/27/07

## NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL WASHINGTON, D.C. 20506

CONFIDENTIAL

March 16, 1973

National Security Decision Memorandum 208

TO:

The Secretary of Defense

The Director, Office of Management and Budget

The Director, Selective Service System

SUBJECT:

Standby Draft

Based on the NSSM 165 study, the President has decided that future planning for the Selective Service System will be governed by the following guidelines:

For fiscal year 1974:

- -- The calendar year 1973 lottery has been held as scheduled and classification of registrants will continue for calendar year 1973 in compliance with the Military Selective Service Act.
- -- The Selective Service State Headquarters and local board structure will be maintained during fiscal year 1974 but with acceleration of the collocation of local appeal boards. This will reduce the number of sites to about 925 during fiscal year 1974.

For the years beyond fiscal year 1974:

- -- Assuming continued success in the all-volunteer force effort, a standby draft structure similar to that of the Office of Selective Service Records which existed in 1947 and 1948 is anticipated. Operations of both local and state organizations would then be suspended pending future reactivation of the draft authority should that be required.
- -- This decision will be reconsidered next summer before the submission of the fiscal year 1975 budget in a study conducted under NSC auspices. The exact details of the contingency operation will also be considered at that time.

Henry A. Kissinger

CONFIDENTIAL

Classified by Henry A. Kissinger General Declassification Schedule